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PAROISSE DE ST. PIERRE 

 
The Eighteenth Day of August Two Thousand and Twenty-Two 

 

 

An Assembly of Principals and Electors of the Parish of St. Peter will be held in the Parish 

Hall on Thursday 18 August 2022 at 7.00 p.m. to: - 

 

1. Receive, and if deemed advisable, approve the Act of the Parish Assembly held on  

Wednesday 6 July 2022. 

 

2. Elect a Vingtenier for Vingtaine Douet for a period of three years. 

 

3. Take into consideration the following recommendations to the Assembly of Governor, Bailiff 

and Jurats of licences for the year 2022 

 

Company:  First Choice Groceries Ltd 

   Grands Chemin Warehouse 

   La Grande Route de St Martin 

    St Saviour 

JE2 7JB 

 

Category:  Sixth Category (Off Licence) 

 

Business:  First Choice Groceries (St Peter) 

    Unit 4 Airport Cargo Centre 

    L ’Avenue De La Commune 

    St Peter 

    Jersey 

    JE3 7BY 

 

1 On the proposition of Marion Romeril, seconded by Christine Coen, the minutes of 

the assembly held on 06 July 2022, which had been previously handed out, were 

approved. 

2 A nomination was received for Gerald Le Ruez to continue a further 3-year term as 

Vingtenier for Vingtaine Douet. He was proposed by Centenier Marion Romeril, who 

stated that Gerald was a long-standing member of the honorary police and appreciated 

all the hard work he does. She also apologised for his absence due to him being off 

Island for medical reasons. He was seconded by Vingtenier David Robinson. He has 

worked with Gerald and looks forward to working with him again in the future. 

As there were no further nominations, Mr Le Ruez will be advised of the date to be 

sworn in when he returns to the Island. 
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The Constable also wished for it to be noted his appreciation to Gerald for his service 

to the parish. 

3 Mr Jake Shaw addressed the assembly, he is a Director of First Choice Groceries. They 

have been an on-line grocer since 2020 and have been based in St Saviour. 

Due to the decision of Sainsburys supermarkets closing all international wholesale, 

their current premises are too big. He currently runs a separate business from the unit 

at the cargo centre at the Airport therefore, they have made the decision to move. The 

will continue to do a 7 day week delivery however no public serving of alcohol. 

The application was proposed by Ben Le Fondre and seconded by Sonia Da Silva. 

The Constable requested a show of hands, all in favour with none against, no 

abstentions. 

Mr Shaw was advised to attend the Licensing Assembly in September. 

 

As there were no further business the Constable thanked everyone for attending. 

 

This concluded the business of the Assembly. 

   

 

 

 

18 August 2022       R P Vibert 

Connetable    

  

 

 


